

October 16, 2019

File: 98300-90/LQF V HT

Residents of Little Qualicum River Village

Via Email: vis4673@gmail.com

Dear Neighbour of Little Qualicum Falls Provincial Park:

Re: Fallen Tree Removal and Construction Work in Little Qualicum Falls Provincial Park

I am writing to inform you of some work that will be occurring in Little Qualicum Falls Provincial Park ("the park") within the next months.

As you know, an extreme windstorm event in late December resulted in significant damage to facilities and trees within the park. BC Parks has started the removal of the remaining hazardous trees and the reconstruction of trails and facilities damaged in the Lower Campground.

To ensure the continued safety of the public and park visitors, some of the trails in the park will be temporarily closed. Also, extra noise will be expected as the work is completed.

BC Parks appreciates your cooperation and assistance by complying with the signs posted and staying away from closed areas. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 250 954-4607 or by email at Monica. Valdes. Garcia@gov.bc.ca

Yours truly,

Monica Valdes Garcia

Arrowsmith Area Supervisor

Telephone: 250 954-4607
Facsimile: 250 954-4610
Website: www.gov.bc.ca/env